December 29, 1993

Dear Tom,

Thanks for the Calahan book, the Steven King book, and the Kramer T-shirt. I got both packages on the same day, before Christmas.

We entertained Carol's family the Thursday before Christmas and were at the Harrys on Christmas day.

Concerned Citizens to Save Lansing is having a fund raiser/New Year's Eve party. The group is still going strong. About 15 people show up at our weekly meetings. After the meetings, we go out for pizza and beer. I am still president. There is going to be a swearing-in ceremony for the new mayor on New Year's day, with music and food and tours of the City offices. Our group was recruited to pass out programs and seat people, etc.

Dayna will start an internship at Butterworth Hospital in Grand Rapids in a few days. Her field is hospital administration. Dean and Tanya are pregnant again. Alick just celebrated is 2nd birthday. He and I are good buddies. He makes me play with him non-stop when we visit.

We've seen Short Cuts, The Piano, Bronx Tale and Pelican Brief recently. We liked The Piano and Bronx Tale the most. I finally saw Goodfellas on video. Liked that, too.